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CHAPTER 5 
 
MINORS 
 
SECTION: 
 
5-5-1: Curfew 
5-5-2: Amusement Places 
5-5-3: Duties Of Parents Or Guardians !2R! 
 
 
5-5-1: CURFEW: 
 
A. Under Sixteen Years Of Age: It shall be unlawful for any minor 
under the age of sixteen (16) years to loiter, idle, wander, 
stroll, or play in or upon the public buildings, places of 
entertainment and amusement, vacant lots, and other unsupervised 
places in the City between the hours of ten o'clock (10:00) P.M. 
and five o'clock (5:00) A.M. the following day. 
 
B. Sixteen Or Seventeen Years Of Age: It shall be unlawful for 
any minor who is sixteen (16) or seventeen (17) years of age to 
loiter, idle, wander, stroll or play in or upon the public 
streets, highways, roads, alleys, parks, playgrounds, public 
places and public buildings, places of entertainment and 
amusement, vacant lots, and other unsupervised places in the City 
between the hours of twelve o'clock (12:00) midnight and five 
o'clock (5:00) A.M. the following morning. 
 
C. Exception: Provided, however, that the provisions of this 
Section do not apply to a minor accompanied by his or her parent, 
guardian, or other adult person having the care and custody of 
the minor; to a minor who is upon an emergency errand, or other 
legitimate business directed by his or her parent, guardian, or 
other adult person having the care and custody of the minor; or 
where the presence of said minor in said place is connected with 
and required by some legitimate business directed by his or her 
parent, guardian or other adult person having the care and 
custody of the minor; or where the presence of said minor in said 
place is connected with and required by some legitimate business, 
trade, profession or occupation in which said minor is permitted 
by law to be engaged. (Ord. 28, 1-13-1970) 
 
 
5-5-2: AMUSEMENT PLACES: 
 
No person, operating or in charge of any place of amusement, 
entertainment or refreshment shall permit any minor under the age 
of eighteen (18) years to remain in such place during the hours 
prohibited by this Chapter; provided, however, that the 
provisions of this Section shall not apply when such minor is 
accompanied by his or her parent, guardian or other adult person 
having the care and custody of the minor. (Ord. 28, 1-13-1970) 
 
 
5-5-3: DUTIES OF PARENTS OR GUARDIANS: 
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It shall be unlawful for the parent, guardian, or other adult 
person having charge of a minor under the age of eighteen (18) 
years to permit such minor to loiter, idle, wander, stroll, or 
play in or upon the public streets, highways, roads, alleys, 
parks, playgrounds or other public grounds, places and public 
buildings, places of entertainment and amusement, vacant lots and 
other unsupervised places in the City during the hours prohibited 
by this Chapter; provided, however, that the provisions of this 
Section do not apply when the minor is accompanied by his or her 
parent, guardian, or other adult person having the care and 
custody of the minor, where the minor is upon an emergency errand 
or legitimate business directed by his or her parent, guardian, 
or other adult person having the care and custody of the minor, 
or where the presence of said minor, in said place is connected 
with and required by some legitimate business, trade, profession, 
or occupation in which said minor is permitted by law to be 
engaged. (Ord. 28, 1-13-1970) 


